
  SPRING 2017 

The newsletter for Alumni and Friends of Our Lady of Angels Academy,  

St. Mary’s High School, Mt. St. Clare Academy, Mater Dei High School, Prince of Peace 

College Preparatory, and Prince of Peace Catholic School 

MEMORIES FROM THE SMHS CLASS OF 1941 
 We are always interested in what you, the readers of 

The Grapevine, are interested in reading.  We will gladly take 

suggestions for articles for this front page feature.  Don Jacobs 

(SMHS 1975) offered that his uncle, Francis Jacobs (SMHS 

1941) might be a great candidate for this feature. 

 Francis is an ideal example of a life well lived during 

and after his years of education in the Clinton Catholic 

schools.  Francis is a proud member of the St. Mary’s Class of 

1941 which consisted of fourteen boys and twelve girls.  Fran-

cis is the son of Harry and Mary Jacobs and was the fifth child 

of ten.  His years at St. Mary’s Grade School and High School 

were busy with school work, extra-curricular activities, and a 

job.  Francis reflects that as a high school student his favorite 

classes were bookkeeping, English, Latin, and math.  His love 

of bookkeeping sparked his interest so much that his lifetime 

career with the Internal Revenue Service can be traced back to 

his early days as a teenager.  Francis comments that his favor-

ite teacher, Sr. Mary Christiana, BVM, his bookkeeping 

teacher, “was very thoughtful of her students.”    

 As with all students, there are classes that are not as 

appealing as that one class or subject that could hold your 

interest for the entire day.  For Francis, his freshman year of 

Ancient History taught by Sr. Mildredeen was that class for 

him.  He remarks that he believes he was too young to appre-

ciate the dry subject matter but that Sister was a very good 

teacher.   

 Outside of the classroom, Francis was a busy young 

man as he participated in choral club, the senior play, Sodality, 

football, where he lettered as a senior, scouts, and basketball. 

His family attended St. Mary’s Church where Francis was an 

altar boy as well.   During his high school years, he worked  

briefly for a hardware store and then secured a 7 day a week 

job with Crystal Dairy where his brother Richard was the book-

keeper and main route manager.  Francis washed bottles and 

cans for $1.00 a day. 

 After high school, Francis  worked for the railroad as 

a boilermaker apprentice before serving his country in the 

United States Navy from May 1943 until August 1946.   Fran-

cis was an Aerial Navigator and served in Guam and Japan.  

During  his time with the Navy, he was stationed in Memphis, 

Tennessee, where in 1944 he met his future wife, Catherine 

Gattuso.  After his discharge from the service, Francis was 

able to graduate from St. Ambrose College in Davenport, Iowa, 

with a Bachelor of Science degree in Business in 1950. 

 That year was important for another reason as Fran-

cis and Catherine married in Memphis on June 17, 1950. His 

employment with the IRS in Davenport began in 1949 so the 

newlyweds returned to the Davenport area until 1959.   Fran-

cis’  career allowed him to acquire the position of Collections 

Officer and as a Field Agent/Appeasement Officer.  St. Paul, 

Minnesota, was the next destination for the Jacobs family 

and where they lived from 1959 on.  In 1982, Francis retired 

from the IRS and acquired part-time employment as an ad-

ministrator for the Leo C. Byrne Residence for retired priests 

in the Archdiocese of St. Paul and Minneapolis.  He held this 

position until July 1999. 

 Francis’ and Catherine’s marriage held many bless-

ings as they celebrated 65+ years of marriage.  Their legacy 

lives on with their eight children (five boys and three girls), 

18 grandchildren, and 17 great grandchildren. During their 

retirement years, the Jacobs’ enjoyed square dancing and 

line dancing as well as RV travel to the lower 48 states and 

Canada.  Winters were spent in the Tampa area.  Francis 

points out that he and his wife had the joy of celebrating 

their 90th birthdays together in Red Wing, Minnesota, with 

family and friends in attendance from eight states.   Sadly 

Catherine passed away in August 2015. 

 Today, Francis continues to live an active life at the 

Marian Center of St. Paul Cerenity.  He counts his large fam-

ily as a blessing in his life. As he reflects on his four years at 

St. Mary’s High School, Francis notes that his childhood pas-

tor, Msgr. Galligan (St. Mary’s Parish), “demonstrated a de-

votion and love to St. Joseph which I have tried to emulate in 

all of my life.”  He fondly remembers his very best friends 

who included Tom Dolan, Bob Cunningham, Bill Noonan, 

Jack McAndrews, Bud McConnell, and Jack Leonard.   

 When asked to reflect on his Catholic education, 

Francis summed up his experience by saying that“16 years 

of Catholic edu-

cation is irre-

placeable!”  He 

continues to 

say, “(I have) no 

golden words 

but the value of 

perseverance, 

faith, and trust 

are mine.” 

 

Francis and 

Catherine are 

shown ready for 

a trip to Florida 

in 2003. 



A big thank you goes out to Tom McAndrews (SMHS 1954) who 

wrote to us about a little road trip that was taken in February.  Tom 

writes, “On February 12th and 13th, players Dick Lingle (SMHS 

1953) and Tom (SMHS 1954) and George (McAndrews, SMHS 1953)

visited their 1953 State Champion's Coach, Lou Galetich.”  The for-

mer players went to Galetich’s home in Madrid, Iowa, and spent 

hours reminiscing about their 1953 championship season.  The 

group watched the film “Irish Dream”  and enjoyed dining together 

and sharing stories and laughter “for many hours before an emo-

tional "farewell" Monday afternoon.”  Tom relates that  “Coach was 

in high spirits and full of memories of his years at St. Mary's.  He re-

cently celebrated his 88th birthday.”  Irish Dream is a video produced 

by Tom McAndrews and is a fitting tribute to the players, cheerlead-

ers, coaches, and fans who witnessed this amazing season.  Thanks 

for the news, Tom, and Happy Birthday, Coach! 

PLAYERS VISIT THEIR COACH 

 

    YEARBOOK THROWBACK PHOTO 

This March marked the 40th anniversary of the        

1977 Class “A” State Championship.  Coached by 

John Lingle, and assisted by Bill Beyers, the team 

went 21 –1, scored 100 or more points 3 times and won 

the conference title.  After defeating  defending state 

champs, Iowa City Regina with a last second shot, then 

defeating Tripoli, the Irish went into the state tournament 

as the favorite.  Photo: L to R:  Steve Dermody, Greg 

Matheny, Jeff Ludvigsen, Brent Murphy, Mike Ehrhart, 

Joe Shovlain, Bill Techau, Mike Witt, Steve Miller, Dave 

Hansen, Mike Manion, Denise Wolf, Randy Farwell, Bill 

Pranger, Matt Lemke.  Manager Terry Hyde, Mike 

McClimon. 

Left to right:  Tom McAndrews, George  

McAndrews, Coach Lou Galetich, and Dick Lingle 

4TH ANNUAL SHAMROCKIN’ REUNION! 
Plan to celebrate your class reunion on the weekend of  

September 9/10, 2017 
Reunion includes Saturday afternoon Mass, Rastrelli’s catered dinner, 

Sunday breakfast and school tours. 
Reunion held at the newly remodeled Eagle Point Lodge $27/per person 

BYOB—No kegs or hard liquor per lodge rules 

Here’s what other classes say about the 

Shamrockin’ Reunion: 
 

“Our class had so much fun!  We met the night  

before for a mini-reunion and then were so happy to 

see people from other classes on Saturday night.” 

 

“The food was fantastic!”  

 

“The school helped us get our class list together and 

we ended up having a great turnout.  It was amazing 

to see classmates that we hadn’t seen in years!” 

 

CALL KAREN AT 563-242-1663  

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
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WE LOVE ALUMNI PHOTOS! 
PLEASE SEND US YOUR FUN PHOTOS AND WE’LL MAKE SURE 

THEY ARE SEEN IN THE NEXT ISSUE OF THE GRAPEVINE. 

PHOTOS MAILED TO THE SCHOOL WILL BE SCANNED AND RE-

TURNED or EMAIL YOUR PHOTOS TO: 

ccsalumni2012@gmail.com 

Below:  Back row: Joanne (Horst) Mulholland, (MDHS 1983), Ken De-

terman, Lynne (Horst) Determan (SMHS 1980).  In front:  Megan Mul-

holland (POPCS 2013), Boone and Marla Naeve cheer on the Irish at a 

Prince of Peace basketball game. 

Ringing in 2017 are some Mt. St. Clare Academy alumni  

from the Class of 1979! 

Back row:  Mary and Paul Outzen, Steve and Lori Colschen, 

Paul and Theresa Williams, Donna and Bernie Holtkamp, 

In front are Sherri and Jon Wilkinson 

Kate (Smith) Marlowe (MDHS 1985) is shown with  

Mount St. Clare sisters Sr. Marcella Narlock and  

Sr. Pauline Logsdon. 

Above:  Maggie (Bly) Kenney, (POPCP 2004) and her 

mom Deb (Nelson) Bly, (SMHS 1976) after the Clin-

ton Community College annual B-rrry-Scurry run this  

past February. 

  Alumni in the Clinton and Quad City  

surrounding areas can see  one of our own 

on the WHBF—TV 4 news.  Carie Kuehn 

(POPCP 2012) joined the station in July 

2016.    After graduation, Carie attended Mt. 

Mercy College in Cedar Rapids and later 

transferred to Illinois State where she found 

her passion in news broadcasting.   Carie is a 

loyal Chicago sports fan and during her free time she enjoys 

traveling into Chicago or visiting her parents, Bill and Norma 

(Chaney) Kuehn, (MDHS 1981) in Florida.  Great job, Carie! 

2017 Irish Dinner Auction 

A group of newer alumni gathered together at the 20th Annual 

Irish Dinner Auction held in January 2017.  The event was attended 

by over 300 alumni, Friends of Catholic Education, and community 

members.  Enjoying the evening’s festivities include from left to 

right:  Sean Mulholland (2010), Megan (Morthland) Bares (2010), 

Megan Mulholland (2013), Ariana Aquilani (2011), Allyson Naeve 

(2012), Jill (Crigger) Wirth (2010), 2 guests, Taylor Determan 

(2012), guest, Jackie Kokjohn (2014), and Jeremy Peters (2013).  

The star of the show, in front, is Konnor Lemke (2012). 
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PRINCE OF PEACE CATHOLIC SCHOOL EARNS HIGH RANKING  

AMONG IOWA HIGH SCHOOLS 

 In January 2017, Prince of Peace Catholic School was named one of the top ten 

Catholic schools in the state of Iowa by Niche’s rankings.  Niche analyzes data and public 

reviews to produce rankings, report cards and profiles of K-12 educational institutions.  

Prince of Peace was ranked number six among Iowa Catholic high schools and as the num-

ber nine among Iowa private high schools.  Eighteen Catholic schools and twenty-seven 

private schools were examined.  The positive rating came from data collected about ACT/

SAT scores and was weighted the heaviest at 30%.  Other factors analyzed included per-

centage of students heading to college, diversity, and parent and student survey results. 

Karen Witt, Prince of Peace Development Director, shares, “Anytime you can be recognized 

in a ranking in the top ten shows we’re going in the right direction.  It’s a nice honor espe-

cially since part of the rankings is feedback from parents and students. 

   BUILDING BRIDGES 
 The Prince of Peace physics class sponsored their first Family Engi-

neering and Pasta Night on February 28, 2017.  Twenty-four students, par-

ents, and grand-parents formed 7 family teams, enjoyed a spaghetti dinner 

and built bridges from fettuccini noodles and glue.  All of the bridges were 

able to span a 12-inch gap between stacks of Advanced Placement Chemis-

try textbooks (our toughest class!) 

and be able to carry weight.  The win-

ning two bridges carried over three 

and half bricks before spectacular 

collapses.  Tied for top bragging 

rights are shown at left the senior 

team of Caitlyn Jacobs and Rebecca DiVarco.  Junior Conner Williams, and 

his parents, Theresa and Paul (MSCA 1979), right, show confidence in their 

engineering creation.  Dr. Katherine Atkinson, high school science teacher, 

organized the fun evening and states that students are already plotting de-

signs for next year’s event. 

 

 

 While our win-

ter hasn’t been normal 

this year, what has 

been normal are great 

performances by 

Prince of Peace  

students at the Iowa 

High School Speech 

Association district 

and state competi-

tions. Students com-

peted at the district level in large group and indi-

vidual events and many advanced to state compe-

tition.  Under the direction of Kathy Andrews, high 

school speech coach, senior Seth Moeller re-

ceived the highest rating of “I” in the category of 

Short Film at the district level. A prior college 

commitment kept him from participating at the 

State level.   

 For individual competition, junior Evan 

Tiesman received the highest rating of “I” in the 

Review category. Seniors Rebecca DiVarco and 

Jackie Posey received “I” ratings in the categories 

of Radio News Announcing and Solo Musical 

Theater, respectively.  Evan, Rebecca, and Jackie 

all advanced to State competition at Vinton-

Shellsburg High School in mid-March.  Congratula-

tions to all competitors. 

 

 One of the many benefits at Prince of Peace School is the 

opportunity to participate in the fall and spring plays.  This year’s 

spring production of “Seussical, Jr.” took place during the last few 

days of winter under the direction of drama coach Tom Jankowski 

and musical coach Nicole Schmidt.   Students from 4th grade 

through 12th grade practiced many long hours for the three per-

formances.   All of the favorites including Horton, The Cat in the 

Hat, and many others from the Dr. Seuss books took to the stage 

with rousing musical numbers and ballads.  Congratulations to the 

cast and crew of Seussical, Jr. 

 



200 Wins!!!  Irish boy’s basketball coach, Gerry Murphy, is shown above with his senior play-

ers from the 2016-2017 season.  From left to right are Devin Bilek, Aedan Marlowe, Murphy, 

Seth Moeller, and Will Andresen.  Gerry Murphy has been an institution for Irish sports for 20 

years.  Back in 1997, Gerry served as an assistant basketball coach for the Fresh/Soph boys 

while his son, Ryan Murphy (MDHS 2001), played on that team.  During the 2001-2002 sea-

son, Gerry became the head varsity coach for the Irish and was the fifth coach in six years.  

Gerry comments, “One of the reasons I became the varsity coach was to bring some stability 

to the program.”  Stability to Irish athletics has been achieved.  Gerry, an employee in the ship-

ping department of Clysar, LLC, (formally DuPont), reached a milestone of his own by coaching his 200th win at the February 

21, 2017, Class 1A District 8 semi-final game against Calamus/Wheatland with a score of 66-55.  Gerry was also named 

Coach of the Year for the Tri-Rivers Conference, East Division.  Gerry’s record as coach for Mater Dei/Prince of Peace is 200-

163.  His teams have performed exceptionally well and this season is no exception.  Gerry’s coaching took teams to Iowa sub

-state play in 2009 and 2011.   Gerry’s commitment to Irish athletics is summed up in his own words.  “Every year there are 

special memories, watching the freshmen develop thru the years—maturing physically and mentally going from boys to 

men.”  Congratulations and thank you, Gerry, for your dedication to our school and our athletic program.  Go Irish!!! 

Scoring Record!!!  Prince of Peace Catholic 

School senior, Seth Moeller, (left) reached a pinnacle of 

high school athletics scoring his 1000th point on January 

13, 2017, at Central Catholic Auditorium.  Irish eyes were 

smiling on Seth and the team as they beat Calamus-

Wheatland in Tri-River Conference action 67-53.  Seth 

started the game as 

Iowa’s number 5 leading 

scorer and finished his 

high school career with a 

total of 1,225 points. 

BREAKING RECORDS 
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All grades participate in the Homecoming celebra-

tion which coincided this year with Catholic Schools 

Week.  Photo above and clockwise:  

1)  elementary students celebrating Favorite Team 

day.  2) middle school students and Alverno resi-

dents visit on “Celebrate Our Community Day.”  3)  

school students are decorating the halls.  4)  the 

Irish are “high fived” as they take the court for the 

homecoming game. 



2016 Annual Alumni Appeal 
     The 2016 Annual Alumni Appeal was a success because of your generosity. we received 88 donations for a total of 

$20,405.00 from alumni and friends.   The monies raised through this appeal are used to offset the operational expenses 

incurred as we continue to provide a Catholic education to families in Clinton and surrounding areas. 

    Thank you to our campaign chairperson, Michelle (Sullivan) Bernard who inspired us to give to the best of our abilities.  

Thank you to our donors, please know that your on-going support and prayers are much appreciated.  Thank you! 

1940s 

Francis Jacobs   SMHS 1941 

Bernard Mayer   SMHS 1944  

Hazel (Meyers) Miller   SMHS 1946 

     in memory of Richard Miller 

Msgr. Francis C. Henricksen  SMHS 1946 

Shirley (Madden) Adams  SMHS 1946 

Pat (Sazma) Outzen   MSCA 1948 

Leo Frett    SMHS 1949 

Jack Morris   SMHS 1949 

Tom Clark    SMHS 1949 

     in memory of the Class of 1949 

Barbara (Herrity) Kemper  SMHS 1949 

     in memory of Gary Herrity & the Herrity family 

1950s 

John DeWitt   SMHS 1950 

James Pelegrin   SMHS 1951 

Kenneth Nielsen   SMHS 1953 

George McAndrews   SMHS 1953 

Dick Lingle   SMHS 1953 

Dorothy (Horst) Lingle  SMHS 1954 

Thomas McAndrews   SMHS 1954 

in memory of the 1953 Championship Basketball Team 

Marlene (Sinksen) Thoms  SMHS 1954 

Donald Dodd   SMHS 1955 

Ken Springer   SMHS 1955  

     in memory of Nancy Springer 

Class of SMHS 1955 

Carol (Dever) Bruland  SMHS 1955 

Mary Tritz    OLA 1955 

John Bristol   SMHS 1956 

     in memory of Marianne (Boos) Bristol (SMHS 1949)    

& Richard and Jay Bristol 

Dennis Dinneen   SMHS 1956 

Janet (Schumacher) Abrams  SMHS 1957 

     In memory of Bernadine Schumacher 

David Zimmer   SMHS 1957 

Paul Jackson   SMHS 1958 

Jane (Feldman) Swearingen  SMHS 1958 

   In memory of the deceased members of the Class of 

1958 

Betty (Petrehn) Zimmer  SMHS 1959 

Terry Thiessen   SMHS 1959 

Bob MCCarthy   SMHS 1959 

1960s 

Richard McDonnell   SMHS 1960 

Fred Paysen   SMHS 1960 

Lee Petersen   SMHS 1960 

Joyce (Schumacher) Toothman  SMHS 1960 

    In memory of Sr. Mary Ann Christine 

Sharon (Trine) Alm   SMHS 1960 

Mary Beth (Salutz) Wejman  SMHS 1960 

Kristin (Maurek) Quinn  SMHS 1960 

Janice (Abbott) Poller  SMHS 1960 

Major Richard Spain   SMHS 1961 

Ann (Marcucci) VanVickle  SMHS 1962 

Thomas Keefe   SMHS 1962 

John Shannon   SMHS 1962 

Carol (Budde) Grimes  SMHS 1963 

David DeLacy   SMHS 1963 

     In memory of Sterling, Doris, Richard DeLacy 

Donna (Monahan) Gauthier  MSCA 1963 

     In memory of Charles V. Monahan (SMHS 1938) & 

LeRoy Monahan (SMHS 1939) 

Leaving A Legacy: Prince of Peace Catholic School Foundation 
Support for Our Students—Support  For Capital Improvements—Support For Operating Costs 

 

Each year, Prince of Peace Catholic School receives money from the Prince of 

Peace Catholic School Foundation to offset the costs associated with providing an 

academically strong, faith-based education and  

making tuition affordable to families. 

 

Please consider the Prince of Peace School Foundation when you are  

making or updating your planned giving.  A planned gift can be given as unre-

stricted (to be used where needed most) or you can restrict your gift to support a 

special interest.  Restricted gifts can be giving to establish a named scholarship 

($5000 level), tuition assistance, or capital improvement projects. 

 
 

Planned gift vehicles include: 

Will or Living Trust Provisions 

Life Insurance (Beneficiary and/or Ownership Designation) 

Charitable Trust 

Real & Personal Property 

Retirement Plan Beneficiary Designation 
To take full advantage of tax laws to accomplish your financial and charitable goals,  

you may want to consult with a financial planner. 
 

Foundation contact person:  Karen Witt, Development Director 

Email: devdir@staff.prince.pvt.k12.ia.us or Phone: 563-242-1663 

Ruthann (Burns) Notz  MSCA 1963 

Robert Paysen   SMHS 1964 

Joseph O’Donnell   SMHS 1964 

Thomas Burns   SMHS 1965 

Judy (Hilgendorf) Long  SMHS 1967 

Jim Hogan   SMHS 1967 

Theresa (Hopkins) Hogan  SMHS 1968 

Nancy (McDonnell) Peart  SMHS 1969 

1970s 

Steve Schneck   SMHS 1972 

Patricia (McGeady) Schneck  MSCA 1972 

Maureen (McCutcheon) Pesek  SMHS 1975 

Sandy (Whealon) Skalitzky  SMHS 1975 

Karen Witt   SMHS 1976 

Lori Petitti    SMHS 1976 

Mark Petersen   SMHS 1976 

Joyce (Bentley) Casey  SMHS 1976 

Nancy Mulholland   SMHS 1978 

Paul Roling   SMHS 1978 

Maureen (Frett) Vander Bleek  SMHS 1979 

Dave Schnier   SMHS 1979 

1980s 

Andy Isenhour   SMHS 1980 

Tammy (Vicks) Isenhour  SMHS 1980 

Michelle (Sullivan) Bernard  MSCA 1980 

Mike Petersen   SMHS 1980 

    In memory of Harold & Betty Petersen 

Madonna (Sullivan) Berry  MDHS 1981 

Bob Mulholland   MDHS 1982 

Joanne (Horst) Mulholland  MDHS 1983 

 

Stacie Salsbury  MDHS 1987 

     In memory of Joe Clancy (MDHS 1987) 

1990s 

2000s 

Brenna Decker  POPCP 2005 

Marissa Decker  POPCP 2007 

Brooke Craig  POPCP 2009 

2010s 

Sean Mulholland  POPCP 2010 

Sean Williams  POPCP 2011 

Kiana Johnson  POPCP 2011 

Brittany Williams  POPCP 2012 

Konnor Lemke  POPCP 2012 

    in memory of George Lemke (MDHS 1984) 

Megan Mulholland  POPCS 2013 

Friends 

Tom and Nancy Streveler 

Juanita Byrnes 

Gary & Carmen Rolfes 

Chuck & Jacque Rutledge 

Chris & Anne Farrell-Peterson 

Charles Kinney 

Denise McCarthy 

Barbara Suehl-Janis 

Dr. Terrance McCabe 

     In memory of Patricia (Lovejoy) Cavanagh    

(OLA 1941) 

Barbe McGee 

  In memory of William J Ries (SMHS 1940) 

 



IN LOVING MEMORY WE ACKNOWLEDGE THOSE SPECIAL CLASSMATES AND FRIENDS WHO HAVE GONE BEFORE US. 

 May the road rise up to meet you.  May the wind always be at your back. May the sun shine warm upon your face, 

and rains fall soft upon your fields.  And until we meet again, may God hold you in the palm of His hand. 

1940s 
Darlene (Cavanagh) Ottens-Craig, 90, Naperville, IL,                           

    10/17/16, SMHS 1946 

Jack Soesbe, 88, Clinton, 2/3/17, SMHS 1947 

Jane Carleton Dunmore, 86, Clinton, 7/17/16, MSCA 1948 

1950s 
Janet (Morgan) Cavanaugh, 81, Clinton, 4/29/15, SMHS 1951 

Mary (Gehl) Blinkinsop, 81, Clinton, 10/20/16, SMHS 1952 

Terence Sullivan, 77, Clinton, 1/20/16,  SMHS 1957 

Mary Ann Hallinan, 75, Clinton,  11/21/16, SMHS 1959 

1960s 
Peter Motroni, Jr., 72, Clinton, 12/10/16, SMHS 1962 

Dennis Malli, 69, Clinton, 2/5/17, SMHS 1966 

1970s 
Joseph McConnell, 62, Clinton, 12/9/16, SMHS 1973 

1980s 

Joe Clancy, 46, Cedar Rapids, IA, 7/27/14, MDHS 1987 

     This year one of our students lost a 

parent and we have lost a beloved 

member of our school family.  Chuck 

Bilek passed away from injuries sus-

tained in a car accident on January 28, 

2017.  Chuck owned  a business for 30 

years and was active in the Knights of 

Columbus, Boy Scouts and Irish Boost-

ers. 

     Chuck was known for his one liners 

that made everyone feel special and 

laugh.  Chuck and his wife, Starla have 

three children, Amanda (MDHS 1998), 

Devin and Taciana.  Devin is a senior at 

Prince of Peace Catholic School. 

     We all feel blessed to have known 

him.  His love of life and kindness to 

others will be missed but not forgotten. 

Thank you to Grace (Kampling) Schroeder (SMHS 1955) for sharing her 1955 Blugolds, class pictures, and play program – “Father 

Knows Best”.  We will put this memorabilia out at future reunions.  I know the office staff got a kick out of reading them.    

Thank you to the person who brought in the photo of Mount St. Clare College & Academy in Washington D.C.  Taken on May 

1959.  We apologize, your name was separated from the photo.                       

Alumni Planned Giving Will Impact Future PoP Families 
Catherine C. Donahue, a graduate of the St. Mary’s High School Class of 1943, has named Prince of Peace Catholic 

School in her Will.  Miss Donahue passed away on June 29, 2016.  She is the daughter of William and Regina Dona-

hue.  Her sibling include: Mary (Warren) Kaffenberger, Pat (Jerry) Byers (SMHS 1936), Eleanor (Robert) Ferraris 

(SMHS 1939), William (SMHS 1938). 

 

Miss Donahue used her Last Will and Testament as the vehicle to insure that her estate would go to the family mem-

bers and organizations that were important to her.  The gift to the school will be placed in the Prince of Peace School 

Foundation and as per her wishes, a named scholarship will be established in memory of her parents and family.  

Every year, Miss Donahue’s generosity will be acknowledged in the form of an annual scholarship to one of more 

Prince of Peace Catholic School students. 

Anabel Blount hangs her 

memory of Chuck Bilek on 

the Memory Cross that 

was available to students 

after Chuck passed away. 

 

1957 

 

2016 

Catholic education is full of  

traditions that have been handed 

down from seniors to juniors and  

generation to generation.  

 These traditions continue to 

 impact student lives both  

academically and spiritually.   



      

 

 

 Gather your smart family members and friends and get ready to win some $$$  

  Teams of up to 8 adults can now register for our annual Trivia Night—$10/person  

   Doors open at 5:30 pm. Games begin at 6:00 pm    Bring your own snacks, food, and beverages of choice.  

                           Call the school office to register your team: 563-242-1663 

                                Must be 21 or older to attend 

    

 THE ANNUAL POT O’ BLUE AND GOLD RAFFLE  

      GRAND PRIZE: $5000 2nd PRIZE: $1000 3rd PRIZE: $500  

        TICKETS: $10 FOR 1 OR $50 FOR 7 
                    (names must be the same on all 7 tickets)  

             Prize drawings at Trivia Night on April 29, 2017 

 

 

Name: ____________________________________________ Phone: _________________ 

Address: __________________________________________ City/St:_________________  

                  Zip:____________________              

Additional name (up to 2 names on a ticket): ___________________________________ 

Total number of tickets: _________________ 

Amount Paid: ______________ Make checks payable to: Prince of Peace Catholic School  
Mail completed form with check to: Prince of Peace Catholic School, 312 S. 4th St., Clinton, IA 52732  

We must receive this request and your payment by Friday, April 28, 2017 

Trivia Night   Saturday, April 29th  
Prince of Peace Catholic School 

312 South 4th Street 

Clinton, Iowa 52732 

The Grapevine is a publication of the Clinton Catholic School Alumni Association 

Website: www.prince.pvt.k12.ia.us 

Phone: 563-242-1663  Fax: 563-243-8272 

Karen Witt, Development Director Email: devdir@staff.prince.pvt.k12.ia.us   

Alumni Association Email: ccsalumni2012@gmail.com 


